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     July 23, 2020 

 

KANSAS RIVER WATER ASSURANCE DISTRICT NO 1 

% GALEN BIERY 

212 SW 7TH STREET 

TOPEKA  KS  66603-3717 

 

Re: Pending Change Application, File No. 28,239 

 

Dear Mr. Biery:  

 

This is to advise you that Jared Morrison, on behalf of Evergy, has filed the change application referred to 

above for a permit to move the authorized location of one of two points of diversion (Well #25) authorized 

by Water Right, File No. 28,239.  The proposed well location is in the Northwest Quarter of the Southwest 

Quarter of the Northwest Quarter (NW¼ SW¼ NW¼) of Section 3, more particularly described as being 

near a point 3,342 feet North and 5,166 feet West of the Southeast corner of said section, in Township 10 

South, Range 11 East, Pottawatomie County, Kansas.  This application will not change the authorized 

quantity or rate of diversion. 

  

As you know, the Kansas River Water Assurance Program Operations Agreement states, in part, that “the 

District reserves the right to review all applications to appropriate water and change applications, including 

term permits, filed with the Division of Water Resources that propose the diversion of water from the 

Kansas River or its alluvium”.  Therefore, you are being notified of receipt of this application in order that 

you may be fully informed of the proposed location of the applicant's point of diversion and proposed use of 

water.  You can find the application and site map posted by the file number referenced above under Topeka 

Field Office 2020 at:  

 

http://agriculture.ks.gov/divisions-programs/dwr/water-appropriation/notices 

 

You may contact me at (785) 207-1162 with any questions or comments. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Lloyd Hemphill 

Environmental Scientist 

Topeka Field Office 

http://agriculture.ks.gov/divisions-programs/dwr/water-appropriation/notices
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Hemphill, Lloyd [KDA]

From: Tietsort, Katie [KDA]
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 4:29 PM
To: Hemphill, Lloyd [KDA]; 'krwad@att.net'
Subject: RE: Change Application, File No. 28239

Hello, 
 
I just talked to Galen, and the District has reviewed the request and it does not affect the District. Lloyd, you can 
proceed with the change application for the redrill. 
 
Thanks, Katie  
 
Katie Tietsort 
Water Commissioner 
 
Katie.Tietsort@ks.gov 
785-296-5733 
PLEASE NOTE OUR NEW ADDRESS: 
Kansas Department of Agriculture 
Topeka Field Office 
1131 SW Winding Rd, Suite 400 
Topeka, KS 66615 

 

From: Hemphill, Lloyd [KDA] <Lloyd.Hemphill@ks.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, July 23, 2020 1:46 PM 
To: 'krwad@att.net' <krwad@att.net> 
Cc: Tietsort, Katie [KDA] <Katie.Tietsort@ks.gov> 
Subject: Change Application, File No. 28239 
 
Good Afternoon Galen, 
 
I hope you are doing well. 
 
The attached notification is for a Point of Diversion Change Application for a well diverting water for industrial use at the 
Jeffrey Energy Center near the Kansas River. 
 
Have a great day, 
Lloyd 
 
Lloyd Hemphill, Environmental Scientist 
Kansas Department of Agriculture 
Division of Water Resources, Topeka Field Office 
1131 SW Winding Rd, Suite 400 
Topeka, KS 66615 
(785) 296-5733 
NOTE NEW ADDRESS 
 


